
Memorandum 

To: Platinum Roads Committee 
From: Kevin Rule, City Manager 
Date: March 30, 2023 
Subject: City Manager’s Report, Platinum Roads Committee 

The City received no sealed bids by the deadline for the Residential Chip Seal Project.  One 
company was late with their bid and the bid was returned unopened to the bidder, per the RFP.  
After consulting with K Friese, Mayor Jeff Rasco and Chair Cody Abney I directed K Friese to 
begin combining the small Residential Chip Seal Project with the bigger Bond Road Project.  This 
new road project will be both cash funded and bond fund in their respective amounts. If the 
Platinum Roads Committee determines this is the direction it wishes to pursue, the process has 
already begun.  If not, City Staff can make arrangements to reissue the Residential Chip Seal Project. 

A tentative timeline has been established with K Friese if this committee decides to combine the two 
projects for a 2023 Woodcreek Road Project.  

May 19, 2023 – K Friese will deliver RFP bid package to Platinum Road Committee for Review. 
June 1, 2023 – Platinum Roads Committee Special meeting recommending approval of RFP to City 

Council 
June 14, 2023 – City Council approves recommended 2023 Woodcreek Road 
Project June 15, 2023 – RFP issued. 
June 28, 2023 – Pre-bid meeting 
July 14, 2023 – Sealed bid due 
July 27, 2023 - Platinum Roads Committee Special meeting recommending approval of 
selected bidder to City Council 
August 9, 2023 – City Council approves contractor for the 2023 Woodcreek Road Project 
October 31, 2023 – Project completed by end of October. 

I look forward to hearing about your meeting and the decisions you made when I am back in the 
office on Monday.  

Thank you, 

Kevin Rule 
City Manager, City of Woodcreek 


